
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Thursday, June 23
rd

, 2016 at 6:30 

p.m. for a Called “advertised” meeting at the Turner County Agricultural Center with 

Commissioners Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard present for the meeting.  Commissioner 

Burgess was not present.  Staff present were Horace Hudgins, County Manager, Latrice Wilson, 

County Clerk and John Holland, County Attorney.  Others present were Mark Robinson, Fire 

Chief/EMA Director, Tommy Alberson and Lynn Davis. 

 Chairman Calhoun called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 Commissioner Hall gave the invocation. 

 Motion by Commissioner Denham seconded by Commissioner Hall to adopt Budget 

Resolution # 2016-06-01 approving Fiscal Year 2016-2017 budgets as follows: General Fund - 

$8,458,045.00; E-911 Special Revenue Fund- $624,740.00; Drug Education Special Revenue 

Fund - $28,010.00; Hotel/Motel Tax Special Revenue Fund - $2,400.00; Sheriff’s Drug 

Enforcement Special Revenue Fund - $60,020.00; Real Estate Deed Index Special Revenue Fund 

- $18,030.00; Victims Assistance Special Revenue Fund - $190,200.00; Solid Waste (Deposit) 

Special Revenue Fund - $10,000.00; Jail Special Revenue Fund - $425,500.00; Solid Waste 

Special Revenue Fund - $277,000.00;  Special Purpose Local Option Sales Tax Fund (2012 

Issue) - $870,100.00; Local Maintenance Improvement Grant (LMIG) Special Revenue Fund - 

$526,801.09 and authorize Chairman Calhoun to sign resolution on behalf of the County, motion 

passed with Commissioners Hall, Calhoun, Denham and McCard voting in favor of the motion. 

 Motion by Commissioner McCard seconded by Commissioner Hall to approve 

application for malt beverage licenses for beer and wine for Wanee Lake Golf Course and RV 

Park, motion passed with Commissioners Hall, Calhoun, Denham and McCard voting in favor of 

the motion. 

 Motion by Commissioner Denham seconded by Commissioner Hall to approve budget 

amendments for FY 2015-2016 (Budget Resolution #2016-06-02), motion passed with 

Commissioners Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard voting in favor of the motion.  

 Commissioner Denham thanked all who helped with the budget process. 

 The meeting adjourned at 6:42 p.m. 

  

__________________________________ 

Brad Calhoun, Chairman 

 

Attest: ____________________________ 

            Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk 

 

 

  


